
 

FACULTY SENATE MINUTES 
SAM HOUSTON STATE UNIVERSITY 
September 24, 2009 
 
Members Present 
Chad Hargrave; Renee James; Sheryl Murphy-Manley; Paul Loeffler; Brian Oetiker; Brian Loft; 
Hee-jong Joo; Mark Frank; Donald Bumpass; Bill Brewer; Gerald Kohers; Rebecca Bustamante; 
Leonard Breen; Melinda Miller; Mack Hines; Donna Desforges; Andrew Lopenzina; Erin 
Cassidy. 
 
Members Absent 
Emmette Jackson; Bill Jasper; Ling Ren; Tracy Steele; Deborah Hatton; Darci Hill. 
 
Call to Order  
Chair Loeffler called the meeting to order at 3:30pm. 
  
Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the September 9, 2009 meeting were approved. 
 
Special Guests 
1. Dr. Keith Jenkins, Emergency Response Coordinator 

Dr. Jenkins briefed the senate on the university’s response plans to a potential outbreak of 
the H1N1 flu strain.  The first attachment to these minutes provides a summary of his 
report.  While there are currently no confirmed cases of H1N1 on-campus, an eight 
member Institutional Emergency Response Committee has been monitoring H1NI since 
April.  Informational updates will be communicated through the vice-presidents, and 
announcements will be distributed through “Today at SAM.”  Dr. Jenkins encouraged 
those who have flu-like symptoms to call their doctor and avoid coming to campus.  He 
also encouraged the faculty to review and discuss their absentee policy.    
 

2. Somer Franklin, Director of Special Projects 
Mrs. Franklin discussed with the senate plans to implement a 100% online undergraduate 
catalog starting in summer 2011 (with the graduate catalog to follow thereafter).  The 
second attachment to these minutes provides an overview of her report.  The Faculty 
Senate voted unanimously in favor of moving forward with the proposed implementation 
for both the undergraduate and graduate catalogs. 
 

Chair’s Report 
 There has not been a new APC meeting since the last meeting of the Faculty Senate.  

During the September 2 APC meeting, however, Chair Loeffler reported that the APC 
was reviewing procedures for the early consideration of tenure, as proscribed within the 
Faculty Reappointment, Tenure, and Promotion policy (Academic Policy Statement 
900417, http://www.shsu.edu/~vaf_www/aps/documents/900417_006.pdf). Chair 
Loeffler also reported that the APC was considering procedures for the post-tenure 
review of department chairs and half-time faculty (see the Performance Evaluation of 



 

Tenured Faculty, Academic Policy Statement 980204, 
http://www.shsu.edu/~vaf_www/aps/980204.html). 

 
 Chair Loeffler also overviewed the discussions from the Faculty Senate’s Executive 

Committee meeting on September 16.  The Executive Committee is considering options 
for increasing the visibility of the senate, including the use of links within Dorothy 
Roberson’s Academic Affairs weekly email, and a periodic Faculty Senate newsletter.  
The Executive Committee also discussed concerns over the IDEA system, the lack of 
senate input in university policy changes, and the ordering and spacing of special guests 
to the Faculty Senate. 

   
Old Business 
A general discussion took place over which specific areas the Faculty Senate should focus on 
during the current academic year. Areas discussed: 

 Improving on-campus recycling efforts 
 The shortage of parking spaces on-campus 
 Too much weight is being given to the IDEA system in both merit and promotion 

decisions 
 Concerns with the service provided by ARAMARK 
 The lack of uniformity across departments in web-site assistance. 

 
New Business 
In regards to the H1N1 concerns presented by Dr. Jenkins, it is the sense of the Faculty Senate 
that the faculty have the ability and standing to make the appropriate exceptions in their 
individual attendance policies should such actions become necessary.  
 
Committee Reports 
Due to time constraints, only the Committee on Committees was able to present a report.   
 Committee on Committees: Approval of faculty nominees for the LSC Board of 

Directors, Faculty Achievement Committee, Credit by Examination, Research Council, 
Underrepresented Minority, and Women’s Advisory.  Committee chair Kohers reported 
that the special election for the college of Humanities and Social Sciences will be 
completed by September 30. 

 
 
Senate adjourned at 4:58pm      
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mark Frank, Chair-Elect  








	9-24-09 temp
	9_24_09 attachments
	20090928102806563
	20090928103405436
	20090928102824689


